
SPECIAL MOTION NO. 5 – HAMMERSMITH BRIDGE

Standing in the names of:

(i) Councillor Wesley Harcourt

(ii) Councillor Stephen Cowan

The Council recognises the complex engineering issues that led to the closure of 
Hammersmith Bridge to motorised traffic.

The Council thanks Mayor Sadiq Khan and Deputy Mayor Heidi Alexander for their 
robust and effective support to fully restore Hammersmith Bride and is grateful for 
the close working relationship with TfL for working with LBHF on this important work.

The Council agrees to continue to work together with all those committed to 
genuinely supporting the residents and businesses affected by the bridge’s closure.


